American Legion Riders Chapter 694 P. O. Box 565 Marina, CA 93933



Minutes – June 17, 2013

Chapter President, Jon Baker, called the meeting to order at 1810 hours at Post 694. Rituals were recited.

Roll Call: Five officers present, two absent.

Sgt-At-Arms Carlos Estrada introduced Czec Panek, who will serve as our Post Liaison Officer.

The minutes of the meeting of May 20, 2013 were approved as distributed.

Treasurer Janet Wagner, gave the treasurer's report, which was approved and placed on file for audit.

Discussion was held on the frequency of Chapter rides. Members agreed that they would like to participate in at least one ride per month. Ride Coordinator Tony Wagner will work on mapping out a ride to take place in the near future.

Members reviewed road safety as outlined by the National ALR.

Janet asked for volunteers to post the Colors at 0900 hours at the Relay for Life event, July 13, 2013, at Gloria Jean Tate Park in Marina.

Vice President Gary Deaton will coordinate the ride times for those members attending the Hollister Rally, July 5-6, 2013.

Discussion was again held on patches. Janet advised that she has located a company online that sells reasonably priced name patches, and would order them for us.

Members discussed possible fundraising ideas. A Bike Parts Swap Meet was suggested for sometime in October. People would be able to rent a display space and sell their items. ALR income would be derived from the space rentals, and from a food concession offering hamburgers and hot dogs and all the trimmings. The Post would receive all proceeds from Bar sales. Czec will investigate available Saturday or Sunday dates in October and report back to the Chapter.

The meeting was adjourned at 1910 hours.

Respectfully,

Susan Baker, Secretary
MINUTES APPROVED – JULY 15, 2013

President Jon encouraged members to participate in forthcoming events sponsored by other ALR Chapters and local groups. Forthcoming events mentioned include:

- July 20th, Summer Poker Run, sponsored by ALR District 28
 August 20th, 18th Annual Patriots MC Summer Poker Run
 August 24th, Presidio Armed Forces Warrior Motorcycle Run for Suicide Awareness
- August 24th, HOG's Thunder By the Bay
- September 21st, ALR District 28 POW/MIA Poker Run and Ceremony

Our Chapter will also offer assistance for the Ride 2 Recovery on October 13th.

Secretary Susan shared correspondence received from ALA Department member, Pat Alvaraz, who is assisting with the Junior Conference program this year. After discussion, members approved the purchase of two books of Junior Conference drawing tickets at a cost of \$20, to help support that program. First prize is \$75, second is \$50, and third is \$10. All proceeds are used to offset the cost of holding the Junior Conference each year.

The meeting was adjourned at 1910 hours.

Respectfully,

Susan Baker, Secretary MINUTES APAPROVED - AUGUST 19, 2013